
  
VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE 
BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS 

  SPECIAL MEETING 
                      March 12, 2025 

 
Present at the special meeting of the Board of Public Affairs were President Kim Long, Dean Krukemyer, 
Clerk Melody Siebenaler, Mayor Bailey, Nathan Schultze, Landry Sheets, Hirzel Canning representatives- 
Karl Hirzel, Joseph Hirzel II and Kleinfelder Engineering representatives-Steve Wonderly, Nate Hudeck, and 
Paul Fletcher. 
Discussion ensued regarding installation of a well in Kahler Road woods and possible additional sewer 
discharge from Hirzel Canning plant. Landry discussed concerns with BOD’s and the amount of discharge 
will overflow the Bierly pump station. Karl mentioned using tanks behind old Modine building to store and 
discharge during low flow times. Hirzel Canning has a 50 day / 6 day a week processing season. Landry will 
discuss situation with Scott Briggs (Control Associates) and see if we have suggestions for metering the 
discharge.  Landry wants telemetry to show when in high flow situation so would not accept Hirzel 
discharge until go into low flow situation. Mayor Bailey mentioned that Joe Jr. had conversation with 
Nathan stating Hirzel Canning would help fund installing a new well in Kahler Woods. Well #7 would be 
demolished increasing the area for land used for applying Hirzel by product. Landry would like to wait 
until he gets NDPS to determine what numbers he will be required to be held to. Karl mentioned Village 
may need to change Ordinance to reflect current requirements and conditions. All agreed to continue 
discussions and move toward acceptable outcome for all involved.  
 
Meeting began at 9:30 am and ended at 11:10 am. 
 
*Audio recordings of the meetings are available upon Public Records request. 
 
President                                           Clerk 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
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